***TO BE PUBLISHED***
Minutes for the Woodburn City Council Meeting on April 18th, 2022:

The meeting began at 7:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance was Mayor Kelsey, Clerk-
Treasurer Cummins, Superintendent Walls as well as Councilmen Voirol, Martin, Thompson, Gerig, and
Watts. Chief Parker and was not present.

The Mayor opened up the public hearing for consideration of additional appropriations at 7:05 pm. After
hearing no comments from the audience, with general comments provided to the Council by the Clerk-
Treasurer, the public hearing was closed at 7:06pm.

Chief's Report: Nothing to report.
Superintendent's Report: Nothing to report.

Mayor's Report: The Mayor discussed a sewer ordinance violation and what the next steps will look like
regarding the City’s response.

Clerk-Treasurer's Report: The meeting minutes were presented from the April 4th meeting. After
discussion, Councilman Voirol moved to accept the minutes from the April 4th meeting as corrected,
second by Councilman Thompson, all in favor. The warrants were presented. After discussion,
Councilman Voirol moved to pay the warrants as presented, second by Councilman Thompson, all in
favor. The Clerk-Treasurer explained the reason for Resolution 22-260 (Transfers w/in Funds and
Additional Appropriations). Councilman Watts moved to read Resolution 22-260 by title only, second by
Councilman Voirol, all in favor. Councilman Watts moved to accept the first reading of Resolution 22-
260, second by Councilman Thompson, all in favor. Councilman Thompson moved to adopt Resolution
22-260, second by Councilman Gerig, all in favor. Resolution 22-260 is ratified as presented. The Clerk-
Treasurer was asking for guidance on what content should be placed on the LED sign out at the street.
Council provided input for this process going forward.

Councilmen's Report: Nothing to report.

Audience: A resident discussed a concern about a neighbor behind her house on Carl Street that has
chickens that get into her yard and was asking the Council for guidance on how to proceed. The Mayor
mentioned that either he or a Councilman would approach this resident and begin a conversation on this
issue. A resident complemented the utility workers for clearing up the snow this winter. He wanted to
know what to do with a sand/stone mixture that piled up near his drive. The Superintendent stated that
he would take care of this by the end of the week. The resident also asked if the City can relay a request
to wipe down the trucks that are working out at Homestead to avoid dropping mud and stone on the
road.

Councilman Voirol moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Councilman Thompson, all in favor.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:03pm.

Go to www.cityofwoodburn.org to see previously approved minutes and recent community news.



